
Division of the Budget 

Landon State Office Building Phone: (785) 296-2436 

900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 adam.c.proffitt@ks.gov 

Topeka, KS  66612 http://budget.kansas.gov 
 

Adam C. Proffitt, Director Laura Kelly, Governor 

Division of the Budget 

  

February 5, 2025 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Rick Billinger, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 548-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Billinger: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 125 by Joint Committee on Special Claims Against the 

State 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 125 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 125 would direct agencies to pay claims against the state from their existing State 

General Fund appropriations in FY 2025.  The claims in this bill affect the Department of 

Corrections, the Department for Aging and Disability Services, and the Department of Health and 

Environment.   

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2025 FY 2026 FY 2027 

Expenditures    

   State General Fund  $6,430.04 -- -- 

   Fee Fund(s) -- -- -- 

   Federal Fund -- -- -- 

      Total Expenditures $6,430.04 -- -- 

Revenues    

   State General Fund  -- -- -- 

   Fee Fund(s) -- -- -- 

   Federal Fund -- -- -- 

      Total Revenues -- -- -- 

FTE Positions -- -- -- 
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 SB 125 would authorize expenditures totaling $6,430.04 from the State General Fund.   

Any fiscal effect associated with SB 125 is not reflected in The FY 2026 Governor’s Budget 

Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 


